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	Following government recommendations regarding COVID-19 this meeting 

was held remotely by Zoom. 


	Also in attendance Cllr Burton, A Giles, B Serjent and C Sweeney. 
111.02/21 Apologies – Cllr Brain.  Cllr Brain has broken his leg and is currently in hospital. Members send him their best wishes and a get well card will be sent. 
112.02/21 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 
Cllrs. Jones and Labuschagne, South Gloucestershire Councillors.   
113.02/21 To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 4 January – Approved. These will be signed when restrictions allow. 
114.02/21 To note the Minutes of the Planning Committee Meetings of the 4 and 18 January -Noted

115.02/21 To note the Minutes of the F&GP Meeting of 18 January – Noted
116.02/21 - Clerk’s Report and monthly accounts up to 31 January, quarterly accounts October to December. 
All items on the Clerk’s report were noted and the accounts approved. The amount paid to Frome Valley on the monthly accounts was queried. Clerk explained this was in respect of grass cutting in November, maintenance at the duck pond and removal of a damaged tree.

Matters Arising
South Gloucestershire Council has advised the 2 new dog bins we have requested are on the priority list but they are currently struggling with staff availability.

Following ongoing concerns regarding speeding in the 20mph zone on Beckspool Road, a speed visor was requested. South Gloucestershire Council has advised this is a repeat site and a revisit has been programmed for June. 

The bench on Flaxpits Lane has been repaired and our handyman has also fixed the problem of the bolts which were protruding on the leg of the seat.

Car parking on shop forecourts of Flaxpits Lane. Cllr Brain has investigated this issue. Land Registry documents have shown that in fact all the land from the shops to the road is owned by the owner. The local authority has maintained in the past that the first metre on the Post Office side of the road is owned by them and this is shown by the tarmacked area whilst the rest is stone slabbed. There is rarely any parking on this side of the road as most tenants use the car park at the rear.

On the other side of the road several tenants park in front of their shops, advising this is for deliveries or to stop other people parking there. Motorwell does use the area for his customers to park while he carries out small repairs. 

In conclusion Cllr Brain feels as the ‘problem area’ is owned by the shops themselves, the Parish Council has no authority to change the situation. It is hoped that following Cllr Brain engaging with the tenants the situation may improve and it was noted that the area has not looked as congested recently.   
It appears that due to Covid South Gloucestershire Council is not organising a Spring Litter Clean. However, the Environmental Group is arranging a litter picking day on the 13th March. Clerk will ask WEG if they need any assistance with litter pickers, bags etc.
South Gloucestershire Council has recently removed a rope swing from a piece of land in Winterbourne that they maintain. This follows an insurance claim that was made against them due to an accident in a different area caused by using unauthorised play equipment on their land.  There are a few rope swings on Parish Council land which have been put up by residents and been in place for many years so the issue was raised as to how the Parish Council should deal with these. 
The difficulty is that further items could be put in place of which the Parish Council has no knowledge and would these still be an insurance liability? It was concluded this is something which needs to be discussed with the Parish Council’s insurance company to clarify the exact position as all health and safety matters need to be taken very seriously.   
Our solicitor has finally had a response from the Trust’s solicitors regarding an update redline plan for the land at Frenchay. They advise they are requesting the master copy from Redrow and then they will arrange for it to be updated. This will be circulated to members once received. It is important that the boundary is correctly drawn up with clarification from our solicitors, Redrow and the Trust.

South Gloucestershire Council has advised the footpath which goes from Old Gloucester Road by Faber farm towards the motorway is scheduled to be rebuilt with money from the Crest development once the money is released from the 106 agreement. South Gloucestershire Council has surveyed it and they are aware it is pressing. Clerk was requested to ask South Gloucestershire Council if this can be fixed sooner as this is an urgent problem.

A discussion was held regarding ideas to commemorate Frank Smith’s work in the Parish. Frank sadly passed away last year and he devoted a great deal of time to improving the local environment in Winterbourne. A bridge was installed in his name in the Newleaze Nature Reserve some time ago and Frank and other members of the Parish attended the opening. There is a plaque on the bridge and it was suggested maybe this could be updated. 
Members agreed to update the noticeboards in the nature reserves to include reference to Frank’s work. There are local residents who could contribute towards a timeline of his achievements and the web site could also be updated to include this information. 

It was agreed what he achieved was magnificent and he was way ahead of his time in his environmental outlook. Clerk will investigate refurbishment of the notice boards.
117.02/21 – Items from the Public
Alan Giles commented that the unauthorised play equipment on Parish Council land could indeed be a potential problem.

Cllr Burton advised he is setting up a zoom meeting for Thursday 4th February with Frenchay members to discuss the various outstanding issues which are causing concern.
Regarding the new play area at Frenchay, South Gloucestershire Council has contacted Redrow to remind them of their responsibilities regarding safety. This follows an incident where glass was deliberately placed in the play equipment.

Brian Serjent reminded everyone about the Winterbourne Down Village Design Statement. He was part of the team that produced the document. A lot of work was put into this and he feels it should be referred to more often and brought back to people’s attention.

There is a sense that as time passes these documents become more relevant as the local surroundings evolve. 
118.02/21 – Items from Members
Cllr Climmer advised there is a rope swing over the river at Bradley Brook and should this be removed. It was agreed to wait for feedback from the insurance company.

South Gloucestershire Council have removed the fallen tree which was blocking a footpath in the Dingle. There are other big trees along the bank where new houses were built a few years ago and it would appear the responsibility for these will be with those households. 

Cllr Climmer has also been contacted by a resident concerned about the ducklings on the pond at Winterbourne. As the islands are quite high out of the water, the babies cannot get back onto the island for safety before they are able to fly. Clerk advised the handyman is devising a ramp to be fitted to the side of the island.

Cllr Goodman confirmed the Village Design Statement is a very important document and he also reiterated that Health and safety issues need to be checked very carefully.

Cllr Jones advised a late Planning Application which was received for the Harry Stoke 1 development relates to the Stoke Gifford “half” which will be best addressed by Stoke Gifford Parish Council.
He is attending the remote meeting regarding the new South Gloucestershire Council Local Plan on Thursday and he will bring the local Design Statements to their attention.

Cllr Burton advised there is a remote Community Engagement Forum meeting for the Frenchay area on Monday 22nd February at 7pm.

Cllr Marriott has been contacted by a resident from Cloisters Road regarding the speed of traffic in the vicinity. She would like there to be a review of the limit with a view to reducing it to 20mph. Clerk will investigate and liaise with Cllrs Jones and Labuschagne. The first step should probably be enforcement to check the actual speed of traffic.

Clerk confirmed South Gloucestershire Council are planning to replace the bin at the Duck Pond in Winterbourne with one which is more vandal proof.

119.02/21 - A.O.B 
Cllr Kembery raised the issue of the 2 Lime Trees on Westbourne Avenue. It was agreed some years ago to replace these with new trees which were planted further back from the road. However, following the Parish Council request to fell the trees, South Gloucestershire Council put a TPO on them. Local residents are not happy the trees cannot be felled in favour of the new ones and members agreed for the Clerk to request a further response from South Gloucestershire Council to see what action can be taken.   
Meeting concluded at 7.50pm
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